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Agreement  

Presenter:  James Carothers, Engineering Manager 

Time Estimate:  5 minutes 
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360.817.7230 jcarothers@cityofcamas.us 
 

BACKGROUND: NW Pacific Rim Drive east of NW Parker Street is a residential collector street 

providing access to residents of Parker Estates, The Meadows North, and Holly Hills subdivisions. 

There are two segments of Pacific Rim Drive that require replacement of the original pavement 

section and repairs to the sub-base (NW Parker Street to NW 27th Avenue and NW Knapp Lane to 

NW Endicott Street). Repaving the surface will trigger mandated upgrades to adjacent curb ramps 

per the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) requirements and Public Rights-of-Way Accessibility 

Guidelines (PROWAG).  

 

Figure 1: NW Pacific Rim Drive Pavement Segments to be Improved. 

 



SUMMARY:  Staff has negotiated a Professional Services Agreement (PSA) with AKS Engineering 

and Forestry in the not-to-exceed amount of $104,785. Tasks include project management, 

surveying, design of up to 18 curb ramps and preparation of construction plans. Staff will perform 

pavement design and complete contract documents and specifications for public bidding.  

 

Figure 2: Photo from 2023 showing Pavement Failure East of NW Knapp LN 

BENEFITS TO THE COMMUNITY:  These segments of roadway have reached the end of their 

service life. Repair of the roadway and curb ramps will improve safety and accessibility for all users.   

BUDGET IMPACT:  This PSA in the amount of $104,785 is funded through the annual Street 

Preservation Fund.  

 

RECOMMENDATION:  Staff recommends this item be placed on the December 16, 2024 regular 

council meeting agenda for Council’s Consideration. 


